WORKSHOP SUMMARY

ADVISORY COMMITTEE FOR THE MANAGEMENT OF GROUNDWATER IN THE LAS VEGAS VALLEY GROUNDWATER BASIN

Public Workshop No. 23 3:00 P.M. October 18, 2017 Las Vegas Valley Water District 1001 South Valley View Boulevard, Las Vegas, NV

Members Present: John Hiatt John Guillory

Rob McLaughlin

Members Absent: Kelli Ross Richard Avila

Stacey Lindburg Kumiko-Katie Moore

Trent Scarlet Todd Croft

Also Present: Omar Saucedo Natalia Londono-Arroyo

GENERAL INFORMATION

The Advisory Committee for Groundwater Management (GMP) and the Southern Nevada Water Authority (SNWA) held its annual workshop on October 18, 2017. In addition to the guidelines for noticing public meetings established in NRS 241, notice of the workshop was also given in the fall edition of the Groundwater Update Newsletter which was distributed to approximately 7,800 well users in the Las Vegas Valley via post mail. One citizen attended.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None

SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES

A single citizen attended the workshop. Staff fielded a question directly from the workshop attendee.

The attendee was concerned over rumors she heard that domestic well owners would be obligated to connect to city water. Natalia Londono-Arroyo, explained that any connection to city water is voluntary. Mandatory connections are only required when a well is located within 180 feet of a municipal water connection and needs to be re-drilled or if the well fails. Furthermore, the Nevada Division of Water Resources is the regulatory agency that would make the final determination.

There were no other questions from the workshop attendee.

The workshop meeting concluded at 4:15 p.m.